March 16, 1939

Mr. William G. Allen, Vice-President Hotel Whitcomb San Francisco, California

Dear Mr. Allen:

Will you please make reservations for the Oklahoma University basketball team under the same arrangements that you have provided for the University of Texas and that are stated in your letter of March 14. I do not know the number in the party nor the exact time of their arrival, but I suggest that you provide for fifteen to arrive Sunday evening.

Will you also make a reservation for Dr. F. C. Allen, Basketball Coach of the University of Kansas. He is a member of the committee which is in charge of the tournament and will assist me in these activities.

Will you please also make a reservation for me from Saturday through Tuesday.

Very cordially yours,

John Bunn Dean of Men